Renee Coe

1986 Cedar Park Drive

Point Roberts, WA 98281

360-945-3090

April 24, 2009

Mr. David W. Danner

Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

P.O. Box 47250

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, S.W.

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: Docket TG-081576, Freedom 2000; Procedural Schedule Comments

Dear Mr. Danner:

Although we are not parties to this matter, we are parties in the consolidated dockets TG-080913, 081089, and 082129. On April 24, 2009, Mr. Dan Gibson, of Whatcom County, filed comments on the above referenced matter. We find three issues in his letter that pertain to the overriding issues in the consolidated dockets. 

First, it is necessary for us to clarify his comment about our position in the consolidated dockets. Mr. Gibson wrote the following: "The County understands that the resident complaints in the other matter would rather have someone other than Points recycling providing the curbside recycling collection."

This statement demonstrates that the County misunderstands our position. We would like Whatcom County to enforce their ordinance regarding curbside recycling in Point Roberts with the current hauler. That is why we repeatedly presented information to the Whatcom County Council last fall and then filed the formal complaint against Points Recycling and Refuse with the WUTC.

Second, the County has refused to speak with us regarding this matter. Therefore, any comments shared between Whatcom County and the Complaints could have only been made during the February 25, 2009, confidential mediation session.

Third, even though this appears to be a simply resolved problem for Mr. Gibson he appears to have forgotten the facts: Mr. Wilkowski filed a protest against Freedom 2000 and the Washington Refuse and Recycling Association filed as an intervener in support of that protest.  

Sincerely, 

Renee Coe

